
Carrollwood Civic Association
Carrollwood Recreation District
3515 McFarland Road
Tampa, Florida 33618
www.originalcarrollwood.com
www.originalcarrollwoodCRD.com

PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
TAMPA FL

PERMIT #3513

Notice of Board Meetings 
Monday, June 14, 2021

CRD Meeting: 6:30 p.m. • CCA: 7 p.m.
Carrollwood Rec Center - 3515 McFarland Road 

Residents welcome to attend.

Congratulations 
Graduates!!

See Page 10 for celebrating graduates!

More info about this monthly event  
to come via the crime watch email  

and our Facebook page.

June 4th • 6-9 PM 
White Sands Beach 

Live music by 
local band THE 
PERPS from Jim 
Chambers Music 
Box.  
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By Jim Powell, CCA President

M ay's board meeting was well attended.  
Residents discussed a home that is being 
short-term rented through one of several 

on-line services.  This is not prohibited in our deed 
restrictions. At this time there do not appear to be any 
specific problems to report, but we will keep an eye on 
the situation and focus on making sure that this does 
not impact our common parks and beach.

We also had a great suggestion, that a memorial 
walk (flags optional) to White Sands Beach the 
morning of Memorial Day. Although residents may 

want to participate this year, the Board thought that 
formalizing this for next year alongside a 5K run might 
be a nice idea.

Our financials look good, partially due to reduced 
spending on neighborhood events during COVID 
restrictions. Speaking of which, since COVID 
restrictions have been relaxed, it has been decided to 
formalize our neighborhood 4th of July celebration.  
We will add a fireworks display that Friday. See Page 12 
and the back cover for more information.

Although the County 
presently has no funding, we 
are compiling a list of sidewalks 
and street surfaces that need 
immediate attention. Send 
these locations (need street 
address) to MarkTempest@
originalcarrollwood.com for our 
records.

Lastly, we would 
like to welcome 
John Schinka to 
our Board. John 
will be serving as 
Treasurer. We want 
to thank Jamie Sheer 
who has provided 
many hours in service to our 
Community as Treasurer over the 
years. Jamie will stay with our 
Board in an at-large position. 

CCACCA  NewsNews

Residents! Help keep Lake Carroll clean and safe. Financial 
contributions are needed from everyone. Funds are used to offset 
expenses for  vigorous water sampling and testing, and other lake 

maintenance  and monitoring needs. Contributors are greatly 
appreciated and  will be acknowledged in The Caroler.  

Make funds payable to: Carrollwood Civic Association;  
3515 McFarland Rd.; Tampa, FL 33618. Please include this form  

OR donate through PayPal on the OC website:  
www.originalcarrollwood.com

LAKE FUND DONATION
Name: ______________________________
Address:_____________________________
Phone: _______________________________
Amount:________________________________

Help Maintain Lake Carroll
Make a Donation

John Schinka Jimbo Woodroffe Jim BlancoEric PellenbargMark TempestJim Powell

Jerrod MillsAshley GrayMickey JaapJosh Shaffer Neil Norden Bryan Huls John Perez

John Schinka

Jamie Sheer
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The Board is in the very early stages of researching the steps 
to follow for increasing the District's annual tax assessment.  

Just at the May meeting, we had twelve residents in attendance 
asking for major improvements that are big expenditures. We 
have averaged 6 to 12 residents attending the meetings for the last 
18 months. We are managing the tax dollars like a rubber band, 
repairing things as they break. Ultimately, this would require 
a community vote (referendum) during a regularly scheduled 
election and the soonest that could occur is August 2022. If the 
Community approved it, the soonest we would begin receiving 
the additional dollars would be November of 2023 and into 2024.  
So as you can see, this is a very long process and no decision has 
been made yet.

Also, at the May meeting, Board member Mike Carelli invited a 
local locksmith for a access control presentation (using a fob).  It 
created more questions and is complex and very expensive. No 
decision was made.

Work should begin soon at Scotty Cooper Park on new fencing 
and new entrance gate. The gate will be key access.

CRDCRD  NewsNews
By Mark Snellgrove, CRD President

The Board of Trustees of the Carrollwood Recrea3on District, a Florida 
independent special district, will hold a public hearing on Monday, June 14, 
2021, at 6:30 p.m. The purpose of the public hearing will be so property owners 
and residents within the district may appear and be heard before the adop3on 
of the 2021-2022 budget. The mee3ng is open to the public and will be held at 
the Carrollwood Recrea3on Center located at 3515 McFarland Road, Tampa, 
Florida 33618. Persons with disabili3es needing special accommoda3ons to 
par3cipate in this mee3ng should contact the District Office at 813-932-1257 at 
least 24 hours prior to the mee3ng. More informa3on on the District can be 
found online at: www.OriginalCarrollwoodCRD.com.

In closing, Board member Chrissie Price 
reported that we are still four weeks away 
from the new sign completion at Lake 
Carroll Way & Dale Mabry Highway. Per 
Chrissie, "the brick had to first be added 

before the pattern 
could be taken for 
the fabrication of 
the custom panel."  
So, the white banner 
is temporary. 
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Copy of The Caroler arrived in your 
mailbox with the incorrect name? 
Email Caroler@roxc.graphics so The 
Caroler mail list can be updated. 
Thanks!

Carrollwood Civic Association
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President	 Jim Powell  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  892.1859 
	 JPowell@originalcarrollwood.com
Vice President 	 Mark Tempest .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  935.0540 
& Long-Range Planning   	 MarkTempest@originalcarrollwood.com
Secretary	 Ashley Gray  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   431.7201 
	 AshleyGray@originalcarrollwood.com
Treasurer	 John Schinka .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  503-1258 
	 JohnSchinka@originalcarrollwood.com
Legal	 Eric Pellenbarg      .   .   .   .   .   .   .   . 703.448.4121 
	 EricPellenbarg@originalcarrollwood.com

COMMITTEES
Crime Watch	 Josh Shaffer   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  493.1244 
	 Crimewatch@originalcarrollwood.com
Newcomers 	 Jim Blanco  .  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  930.2420 
	 Jim Blanco@originalcarrollwood.com
Lake Carroll	 Bryan Huls  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   930.0044 
    	 BryanHuls@originalcarrollwood.com
Social & Events 	 Jerrod Mills  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   . 727.243.0188 
  	 jerrodmills@originalcarrollwood.com
	 John Perez  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  957.5814 
	 perez@originalcarrollwood.com
Standards Enforcement	 Mickey Jaap   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   . 765.1161 
 	 mickeyj@originalcarrollwood.com
Construction & Dock	 Jimbo Woodroffe  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   549.9425 
   Permitting 	 JimboWoodroffe@originalcarrollwood.com
Members-at-Large	 Neil Norden  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   904.742.8649 
	 NeilNorden@originalcarrollwood.com
	 Jamie Sheer  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  932.7825 
	 JamieSheer@originalcarrollwood.com

Carrollwood Recreation District
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

President	 Mark Snellgrove  .  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  265.2828 
	 MarkSnellgrove@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Vice President 	 Suzy Giunta  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   351.0651 
	 Suzy@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Treasurer 	 Mark Georgiades  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   240.5554 
	 georgiades@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Secretary	 Joe Costa  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   932.4269 
	 JoeCosta@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com

COMMITTEES
Community Development	 Chrissie Price  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   . 210.5007 
	 CPrice@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
OC Park	 Michael Carelli  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  784.4860 
  	 MichaelCarelli@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Grounds 	 Suzy Giunta  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   351.0651 
	 Suzy@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com 
Rec Center/Tennis Courts	 Paul Siddall  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .  932.9584 
	 PaulSiddall@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Scotty Cooper Park 	 Jack Griffie  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   503.4552 
	 JGriffie@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
White Sands Beach 	 Kevin Shidler  .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   .   . 931.1662 
	 KevinShidler@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com

Original Carrollwood Civic Association

Published for 
Carrollwood Civic 

Association by:

MONTHLY ADVERTISING RATES:
Back cover  -  $275
Inside front cover  -  $250
Full page  -  $225
1/2 page  -  $140
1/4 page  -  $75
1/8 page -  $45
Classified $20 - 25 words

Deadline: 
10th of  
each month

Contact: Roxanne Clapp
Caroler@roxc.graphics

813-991-1860

Direct mailed each 
month to all OC 
Residences and more.

Carrollwood Recreation Center
3515 McFarland Road; Tampa, FL 33618 

932.1257 • Fax: 935.9057 • office@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com 
Office Hours: Monday through Thursday, 1:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. and Friday, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.

 Hillsborough County Sheriff’s Office - Non Emergency
Master Deputy Melvin Jones, Community Resource Deputy 247.0330
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Memorial Day
Monday, May 31, 2021

Remembering and honoring  
those who lost their
lives serving in the United
States Armed Forces

What flowers are your growing in your yard?  
Send me a picture! Caroler@roxc.graphics

 

OC Garden  OC Garden                 & Growing               & Growing

Yellow blooms on the 
Clapp's fence and Knock 
Out and French Lace 
roses  in Cindy Tozier's 
Corona-garden

Photos by Cindy Tozier

NATIONAL GET OUTDOORS DAY
June 9, 2021

Photo by Roger Clapp

Photos by Cindy Tozier
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by Bryan Huls, CCA Lake Carroll Committee

As our lake has gotten busier over the last few years, 
it is time to renew our focus on boating safety and 
etiquette on Lake Carroll. Follow these basic safety 
tips and enjoy Lake Carroll with family and friends.  

BOATING SAFETY: 

For more information and boat safety courses 
visit: myfwc.com/boating/safety-education 

In order to operate a motorboat of ten (10) 
horsepower or greater, Florida law requires anyone 
who was born on or after Jan. 1, 1988, to successfully 
complete an approved boating safety course and 
obtain a Boating Safety Education Identification Card 
issued by the FWC.

Use and maintain the right safety equipment.

Have a U.S. Coast Guard-approved life jacket for 
each person on board and one approved throwable 
device for any boat 16 feet and longer. 

LAKE CARROLL: BOATING & PERSONAL 
WATERCRAFTS (PWC, JET SKI, SEA-DOO)

White Sand Beach area and the canals are 
considered a “NO WAKE ZONE.” For safety of other 
boats and swimmers, enter and exit at a slow, safe 
speed.

Life jackets must be worn by all personal watercraft 
riders and skiers.

Always boat on Lake Carroll in a counterclockwise 
direction.

Check the boat traffic on the lake.  If there are too 
many boats pulling skiers/tubes, then wait until a 
few skiers are done with their runs.  The fewer boats 
operating with skiers on the lake, the safer it will be. 

Mornings and evenings are typically times with fewer 
boats on the water. 

Never allow passengers to ride on the bow area of a 
boat, gunwales or outside of protective railings/seats, 
including the front of a pontoon boat. A sudden turn, 
stop or start could cause a fall overboard.

The main rule we see broken is boaters & PWCs 
(jet skis) following other boats pulling skiers/tubes 
entirely too close.  Never follow directly behind 
another watercraft. PLEASE GIVE SKIERS and TUBES 
SPACE.

Boating safety, driving tips
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PULLING SKIERS (SKIING, WAKEBOARDING, 
SURFING, TUBING)

All skiers/wakeboarders/surfers should wear a Coast 
Guard approved life jacket. 

Use a spotter and/or a large mirror and be aware of 
other boats in your area. 

Keep your skier a safe distance from all docks, boats, 
structures, paddleboarders, kayakers, etc. 

Avoid power turns: When a skier falls, make sure to 
come off the throttle and slowly turn/approach your 
skier. This is unsafe and throws wakes throughout the 
lake. The only time a power turn is recommended is 
if you are in a busy area with approaching boats or a 
skier could be injured. 

BOATING ETIQUETTE TIPS 

When wakesurfing or driving a larger boat that 
can create a 
large wake:

Stay at least 200 
feet away from 
structures or shore; 
this allows your 
wake to dissipate 
before impacting 

the shore & docks. 

Avoid close passes 
to other boats, 
paddleboards, kayaks and 
docks. 

Keep music at a responsible level; sound travels 
much farther than you think on the water, and loud 
music can ruin other boaters' and homeowners’ peace 
and quiet.

Finally, be aware of how your wake is affecting 
others. In addition to other boaters, docks and 
shoreside properties, this applies to other watersports 
enthusiasts too. When you pick up a downed rider, do 
not remain at surfing speed and make a big looping 
turn back toward the person in the water. 

Please share these safety and driving tips with 
others on Lake Carroll, including boaters that are not 
in Original Carrollwood. 

Follow these basic tips and everyone will enjoy their 
time on the water we share. 

Share the water responsibly & watch your wake. 

Feel free to contact us to review any boating safety 
tips in more detail. 

Information our website: www.originalcarrollwood.
com/boating-on-lake-carroll. 

and Etiquette
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Email your nomination to: YardoftheMonth@OriginalCarrollwood.com
Include: • Address of nominated yard • Reason for nomination • Your name, phone 

number, & email address • If possible, please include a photo of the yard with your nomi-
nation. Thank you! Nominations can also be made at the Community Center, at Board 

Meetings or by visiting the community website: www.OriginalCarrollwood.com

 YardoftheMonth@originalcarrol lwood.com

Chip & Shari Johannes with daughter Chip & Shari Johannes with daughter 
Maddie & dog Louie Maddie & dog Louie 

3603  3603  
Schefflera RoadSchefflera Road
Johannes FamilyJohannes Family

We were thrilled to be chosen as this month's Yard 
of the Month!  We moved to Original Carrollwood in 
February 2007 with our sons, Chase and Tyler, while 
expecting the birth of our daughter, Maddie.  We 
searched for a home for many months, but held out to 
find one here in Original Carrollwood because we were 
drawn to the beautiful tree-lined streets, the parks, and 
the amenities of the neighborhood.  

Since then, we have realized that we hit the jackpot!  
Our children have grown up enjoying birthday parties 
at White Sands Beach and Scotty Cooper Park, costume 
walks on Halloween, and Easter egg hunts.  Chase was 
even the Easter bunny one year.  We love the lights and 
luminaries at Christmas, and we started with some of 
our neighbors the tradition of lighting our street every 
year.  We live on a small lake and take great pleasure 
in the wildlife that we see in our backyard every day 
and all around the neighborhood—blue herons, hawks, 
owls, turtles, ducks, squirrels, peacocks, and sandhill 
cranes.  I could pass on the snakes; but I stay out of their 

way, and they stay out of mine.

Over the years, we have enjoyed getting to know our 
neighbors and feel very at home here.  We have heard 
many stories about kids who grew up here and moved 
away, only to come back to this special neighborhood.  
We even met someone who grew up in our house 
and now has a third home in Carrollwood.  It is not 
surprising to us that people want to stay here or come 
back.  Our sons are grown now, and Maddie starts high 
school next year.  After raising our children here, we are 
delighted to see many new and young families moving 
in.

Our home has undergone many renovations over 
the years, and we were fortunate to be able to put 
the finishing touches on the exterior and add to new 
landscaping last year.  We enjoy working in the yard 
and adding new things when we can.  We hope that 
people enjoy seeing the yard and updates that we have 
made to the house.  

JULY 4TH 
DECORATING 

CONTEST!
See Page 12  

for contest details.
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Congratulations 2021 Graduates

Max Fonda 
Congratulations to Mighty Max Fonda!

Phoenix Circles’ own Max Fonda is a 2021 graduate 
from Hillsborough HS in the IB (International 

Baccalaureate) Program. 
Max will be taking his talents to the University of 
Florida this fall where he’ll be studying Business/

Healthcare...Go Gators!
We’re very proud of you Mighty and love you very 

much!

Julia Ciosek, daughter of Ken and Kate of Areca Road, 
graduated cum laude from the University of Florida with a B.S. in 
Animal Sciences with a specialization in Animal Biology. She was 
a member of the UF Equestrian Team and served as the Dressage 
Team Captain and was also member of the UF Honors Program. Julia 
will be returning to Gainesville in the fall for a Master’s in Animal 
Sciences with a concentration in Genetics.

Maximilian J. Al-Ali 
Our son Maximilian J. Al-Ali is graduating from 

Jesuit High School.  Max was active in several 
clubs:  Pro-Life, Robotics, Engineering, & Peer 

Ministry.  He participated in the National March 
for Life in DC with Jesuit every year - except 

this year (coronavirus!) - and traveled on the two 
Jesuit Pilgrimages to Europe.  We are so very 

proud that he achieved National Honor Society, 
1st or 2nd Honors in most of his classes, and 

President's Honor Roll every semester, save one 
(regular Honor Roll).  In the fall,, Max will be attending Benedictine College 
in Kansas & major in Mechanical Engineering.  We have lived on Lacewood 

Road since 2018.  We are so happy, proud, & humbled by his inspiring 
motivation to excel personally, spiritually, & academically....Congratulations 

& may God continue to bless you, Max!  We love you, Dad, Mama, Sophia, 
George, & Boots

Lilly Gray We are so very proud of our daughter 
Lilly for graduating with honors from Steinbrenner High School!  
She will be starting her new adventures at Auburn University and plans to study 
Psychology with a masters in Human Resources.
We are so proud of your accomplishments and the wonderful young lady you have 
become!
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Ethan Alexander Wilson, son of Annie and Chase Powell on 
Lipsey Road, is graduating from Hillsborough High School with his International 
Baccalaureate diploma. Ethan was a member of the crew team at HHS. He competed 
at State and National rowing competitions representing 
HHS at the SSRA National Championship Regatta. He has 
organized multiple E sports tournaments with the proceeds 
going to Dollars for Scholars, which provides scholarships 
to low-income students. Ethan helped release a video game 
and all proceeds went to St. Jude’s Children’s Hospital. He 
volunteered three years as a “buddy” in the buddy baseball 
league for children with specials needs.   He will be attending 
Florida State University in the fall, majoring in Meteorology.  
Congratulations Ethan! 

Lauren Leach
Lauren, daughter of Dr. David and Nancy Leach of 
Carrollwood Drive, received her Bachelor of Science 
degree in Environmental and Conservation Biology 
from Furman University in Greenville, South Carolina. Her plan is to 
work in the Wildlife Biology field. The highlight of her undergraduate 
experience was doing conservation assignment field research work in 
remote New Mexico and in South Africa.  Her family is very proud of 
Lauren and all of her accomplishments!

Grace Hancock is proud to 
have earned a Graduate Certificate in 

Publishing and Editing from Florida State 
University. Grace also graduated from 

FSU with a Bachelors of Arts in English. 
Grace is the daughter of Mike and Claire 

Hancock of Korina Lane. Go Noles!

Congratulations 2021 Graduates

Benjamin Tempest
Ben, son of Norma and Mark Tempest (Carrollwood 
Drive) will be graduating with the class of 2021 of 

Jesuit High School 
with honors. Ben was a 
member of the National 
Honor Society. While 
a member of several 
service clubs, Ben 
was President and a 
founder of Jesuit's first 
E-sports club. Ben will 
be pursuing Electrical 
Engineering at the 
University of Florida as 
part of the class of 2025.  
Go Gators!!

Emily Powell, 
daughter of Jim and 

Barbara Powell of Samara 
Drive graduated magna 
cum laude from Florida 

State University with 
a Bachelor's degree in 

Psychology. In the fall of 
2021 she will be attending 

Nova Southeastern 
University in Fort Lauderdale to pursue her Doctorate 

degree in Psychology. Congratulations Emily!
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Jim Blanco, Newcomer Chairman  
813.930.2420 
jimblanco@originalcarrollwood.com

Here’s the information we need:
Last name: _________________________
First name(s): _____________________________
Phone number: ____________________________
Address: _________________________________
Email: ___________________________________
Email: ___________________________________
Names of children (optional):_________________
________________________________________

Email your information to:   
jimblanco@originalcarrollwood.com

Thanks for your help.

 

NEW RESIDENTS, 
please contact  
Jim Blanco to  

receive a welcome 
packet. Help 

keep our 
Resident 
Directory 

UP-TO-DATE

OC Resident and Attorney Mike 
Hancock Named Top Lawyer 2021 
in Two Catagories
The team at Hancock Injury Attorneys 
are thrilled to announce that Attorney 
Mike Hancock has been named Top 
Lawyer 2021 by TAMPA Magazine, for 
not one, but two categories: Personal 
Injury Litigation and Product Liabil-
ity Litigation for Plaintiffs. 

TAMPA Magazine’s Top Lawyer nomi-
nation is a peer-reviewed award. The 
magazine obtains a list of all attorneys from the Flor-
ida state bar, and reaches out to over 11,000 practicing 
attorneys in Hillsborough, Pinellas and Pasco counties 
to nominate their peers for their exemplary work. Out 
of 87 different practice areas, surveys ask lawyers to 
nominate the highest level of ethical standards and 
professional excellence among the nominees. 

In Attorney Mike Hancock’s own words, “This award 
is an honor, and I am very thankful to all who have 
recognized my work. I could not have done this 
without the help of my team and the hard work they 
do everyday. We look forward to continuing serving 
those who have been injured by another’s negligence.”

More about Mike Hancock:

Attorney Mike Hancock graduated from the University of Florida, 
South Texas College of Law and is a second-generation Tampa na-

tive. He founded Hancock Injury Attorneys in 1996, after several 
years of handling claims for the insurance industry. With his 
experience in the insurance industry defending large companies 
and learning their tactics, attorney Mike Hancock has grown 

the firm with the mission of coming to the best possible outcome 
for those who have been injured due to another party’s negligence. 

Among his other recognitions, Mike Hancock is also a “AV – Pre-
eminent” rating by Martindale-Hubbell, Named one of Florida’s 
Super Lawyers, and was voted a Best Lawyer of 2021 by U.S. News 
& World Report.

The team at Hancock Injury Attorneys also enjoys giving back to 
local organizations around the Tampa, Florida, area. Attorney 
Mike Hancock and his team are Diamond Sponsors for the Com-
munity Food Pantry in Carrollwood who strive to end the physical 
and emotional hunger of families in a dignified manner. He also 
contributes to Making Strides Against Breast Cancer and gives an 
annual scholarship to a deserving student who works in addition 
to going to school. He also serves on the Board of Directors of the 
North Tampa Bar Association and was President of the organiza-
tion in 2017 and 2018.

Independence Day is always an occasion to show 
the flag and our patriotic spirit.  Following the 
success of our Christmas Yard of the Month 
contest, we are adding the 4th of July decorating 
contest. Categories to include: Best Block/Street 
Spirit, Best Overall & Most Patriotic.  

CUT OFF FOR ENTRIES IS JUNE 30TH. 

To enter: please email a photo of the display and 
include your name/address. 

Email: events@originalcarrollwood.com 
Winners will be announced that weekend and 

highlighted in the August Caroler.

JULY JULY 
4TH 4TH 
DECORATING DECORATING 
CONTEST!CONTEST!
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OC REAL ESTATE
REAL ESTATE 101:  
MARKET SLOWDOWN ?????
By M. Wayne Wilson, Realtor and 
Former Original Carrollwood 
Resident 42 years

What’s with 
this crazy market? 
Especially here in 

Original Carollwood. Unless the 
price that the seller is asking for 
is astronomically high, our homes 
are selling in days and sometimes 
just hours. Does it remind you a 
little of 2008? As I stated in an 
earlier article, things are much 
different than 2008. Of course the 
main factor is that interest rates 
continue to be low. How long will 
that last? No one knows, but it 
has certainly been affected by the 
COVID.

Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac 
have both predicted a softening 
of previous estimates. Most of 
this will be related to mortgage 
originations as interest rates 
slowly increase. Keep in mind that 
“mortgage originations” include 
the many refinancing loans that 
people have gotten to reduce their 
interest rates and thereby their 
monthly payments.

The higher prices are finally 
beginning to reach a point that 
prevents some potential buyers 
from getting into the market. Still 
the FHFA Home Price Index is 
predicting a rise in home sales for 
2021 to be 8%, however, in 2022 
that’s anticipated to fall to 2.9%. 
The current increase is due in part 
to interest rates holding steady 
while the economy gradually gets 
back to normal.

So, as always, the question 
remains whether to buy or sell? 
Will the housing market begin to 
take a dive? My answer to that is 
the old stock market saying, “You 
can’t time the market”. You have 
to do what you believe is best for 

you and your family over the long 
term. 

It’s always best to remember 
that when you sell something you 
have to find something else, and 
while you can make substantial 
profit on your current investment, 
will you end up spending all of 
that gain on your new investment? 
Rest assured that the rental 
market in these times is taking 
great advantage of the housing 
shortage by jacking up their prices 
substantially. So that’s not going to 
be a cost saving measure.  

OC Listings  
as of The Caroler deadline:
Compliments of Wayne Wilson, Realtor®

A=Active; P=Pending; S=Sold in the last 30 days

Status      Address	           Htd Sq Ft	 Price
A	 10706 Lake Carroll Way	1,872	 $417,000
P	 3403 Lacewood Rd	 2,424	 $515,000
P	 10521 Orange Grove Dr	1,876	 $400,000
P	 11404 Paldao Rd	 1,959	 $469,000
P	 11713 Plumosa Rd	 2,448	 $500,000 
S	 3303 Latania Dr	 3,879	 $610,000
S	 10911 Orange Grove Dr	1,587	 $390,000

Do You Have News to 
Share?

Send your family news, photos of interest 
from around the neighborhood, friendly 
messages to neighbors, and uplifting stories.

Email your news to Caroler@roxc.graphics 
for consideration in a future issue! Hope to 
hear from you soon! Roxanne Clapp, Editor.

Calling all High School students interested 
in learning to play tennis on your team, or just 

looking for someone to play. 
Come to the courts at 7 p.m. on Thursday, June 4, 

2021, to meet each other and plan weekly tennis play.
We will form a High School Tennis Committee and go from there. 
No cost. Please send questions and/or interest to Coach Stephanie at 
813-334-7315.
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Happy Father's Day 
to all the OC Dads! 
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FULL ARRAY OF HANDYMAN SERVICES.  
Storm cleanup. Hauling. Pressure washing. etc.  
Chuck Kim (OC homeowner). 813-352-1382. 

ADD YOUR CLASSIFIED NEXT MONTH $20 for 25 
words. Deadline is the 10th of each month.  
Email: Caroler@roxc.graphics 

CLASSIFIED ADS
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Thank you for submitting answers  
to last month's Trivia puzzle! 
Gary & Janet Pailthorp
Charlie & Kent Ross
Larry
Anna Brugge
Tom Shea

Nilla Leto
Minnie Norton
Mike Honcho
Patsy Schmidt

Email your answer to Caroler@roxc.graphics before June 10. All that reply will have their name, along with the 
answer, posted in the next issue of The Caroler! 

Solutions to Last Month's  
Trivia Research: 

Donut Math

The very first Mother's Day was 
celebrated in 1908. What is the name 
of the person who established this day 
of observance?  

Anna Reeves Jarvis sought to 
honor her own mother by establishing 
an intimate day of observance that 
is very obviously the basis of today's 
holiday. 

Happy National Donut Day - June 1

Some office workers were holding a daily pool on the number of 
doughnuts their boss would eat each weekday morning during May. 
Each person set aside funds in their desk with which to bet. Each day 
from Monday, May 3rd, they all bet a dollar - Gary bet on 2, Patsy on 3 
and Tom on 3.5 doughnuts. Tom won twice as many times as Gary, who 
was right once more than Patsy; sometimes there was no winner. By 
June, they all had $20 in their desks. How much was the most anyone 
could have had in their desk at the beginning of May?





Come Out & Enjoy All the OC 
4th of July Events!
JULY 2ND – FRIDAY NIGHT  

Fireworks at White Sands Beach 
Come and enjoy a great evening at the lake and then fireworks at 9 pm. 

4TH OF JULY • SUNDAY MORNING: 
PARADE: Starts at 10 a.m. Runs from Rec Center to White Sands Beach. 
Begin gathering in the parking lot of the Rec Center at 9:30 a.m. 

SKI SHOW: Begins at 11 a.m. at White Sands Beach. Bring your 
beach chairs, blankets and sunscreen! Please do not open your umbrellas or put up your 
tents until after the ski show. 

Any adults/businesses looking to volunteer or are 
interesting in being a sponsor for the event/awards, please 

contact Jerrod jerrodmills@originalcarrollwood.com

NO PETS 
NO FIREWORKS 

NO GLASS! 

FOOD: More info to follow, so stay tuned and check out the information 
in the next issue of The Caroler! 

AWARDS: Judges will be available at the Rec Center from 9:30 – 10 
a.m. looking for spirited 4th of July families and individuals. We are judging for the 
"Most Patriotic Family," "Most Patriotic Adult," and "Most Patriotic Kid.” Awards will 
be presented at the beach. 

Service Hours: Student volunteers are needed for 
everything from setting up, serving food, crowd 
control and cleanup. If you need Community Service 
hours, please come WITH your paperwork to White 
Sands Beach. Volunteers should show by 8:30 a.m. at 
White Sands Beach to help with set up. CCA Social 
Members will sign paperwork.

Questions: Contact Jerrod Mills at  
jerrodmills@originalcarrollwood.com.


